Bulletin for parents about the anticipation for blackouts

There are a lot of news in Finland about the sufficiency of electricity, possible blackouts, especially in freezing cold winter days, and the anticipation for these situations. Our society operates mostly by electricity, that`s why it is important to think about this matter in different ways, before possible blackout happens.
Anticipation is a part of a normal school operation. The most important in exceptional situations is to secure a possibly normal and safe being and studying for pupils. Personnel prepares for possible blackouts by planning beforehand the operation and teaching without electricity. School transfers will be organized as usual, as well.
Negotiations about possible exceptional situations are made with cooperation partners, such as food and cleaning services. If we get the information about blackouts beforehand, we will inform about them at Kuopio City`s web page and in Wilma system. Blackouts may also come unexpectedly at which time it is not possible to inform about them.

Possible blackout in daytime may influence schools` operation as follows:
•	It is likely gloomy in the school rooms. If needed, lessons will be arranged outside or in another safe space. 
Ventilation doesn`t work, so dustup can be made from windows.
We ask parents to check if children have enough warm clothes for inside and outside if the temperature cools down. 
•	Schools will get battery operated lights, but we recommend also to get own pocket lights for pupils. 
•	During longer blackouts using of water, drains and toilets may be limited.  
•	Especially during longer blackouts water pressure may set down. Pupils may have their own disinfection clothes for cleaning hands.
•	It is impossible to warm up food at school. The lunch time may change. Pupils may have their own snacks, but it is not possible to keep them in a fridge or warm up during the school day.
During the blackout is likely, that phones and internet work only for a short time, so                     connection between schools and homes becomes difficult. Please send messages and call only if it is necessary. City of Kuopio informs about longer blackouts on radio. In emergency situations it is possible to call from school to the emergency number.
•	At the lessons electronic studying materials may be used for limited time. We recommend to   load devices.
•	We recommend to get home reserve power devices.
•	If there are no street and yard lights, it is important to use reflectors and to be careful on the  way between school and home, in school yard and parking place.




City of Kuopio informs about this subject: 
Energy Saving Campaign | Kuopio 

Useful links:
72 h – Anticipation at home – Safety brochure
Anticipation for long blackouts - guide
I wish you strength and light in Christmas time, together we will succeed!
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